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August 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Guardians: 
 
Killingly Public Schools has opted to participate in the School Meals Assistance Revenue for 
Transition (SMART) funds.  The funds are intended to help with the transition from free meals for all 
students for school year 2021-22 to the standard National School Lunch Program which offers free 
or reduced meals to students who qualify either by means of an application or through direct 
certification for the 2022-23 school year. 
 
What this means is: 
 

• All students will receive free breakfast and lunch for the beginning of the school year. 

 

• The free meals for all students will expire when the funds allotted to Killingly Public Schools have 

been completely spent. 

 

• Households will be notified of the date we anticipate the free meals for all students will expire. 

 
Since the expiration date is unknown, please submit a completed Free and Reduced Price-Meal 
Application to your child’s school as soon as possible.  The applications will be sent home on the first 
day of school. 
 
Any student not approved for free or reduced lunch by means of an application or direct 
certification, will pay the full price for breakfast and lunch when the funds expire.  
If you have any questions, please contact Sue Theroux, Free/Reduced Lunch Program Coordinator, at 
860-779-6605 or stheroux@killinglyschools.org.  
 


